
 

 

17th December 2021 

 

NEWSLETTER NO. 5 

Dear parents! 

 
You are reading the last Newsletter of the calendar year, so let me thank you for 
your year-round cooperation and support. Both were very important to us, 
mainly when we were switching between online and face-to-face classes, as 
often happened last school year. We also appreciate your help and patience 
with online learning during quarantine periods enforced for various classes 
continually in the course of the school year. 
 

 
I also want to thank you for supporting us in our charity projects carried out a 
few days ago. I am happy that our pupils showed a great enthusiasm to help; 
dozens of Shoeboxes and Joy Packets, now going on a big mission – to make 
the addressees happy, are the proofs. 

 
Information about the last school week before Christmas holidays 

 
Classes finish earlier than scheduled from 20th to 22nd December: 
 

o 1st stage: classes till 11.40 – lessons till 10.45, lunch, 
at 11.40 the pupils go home or to the care centre 

o 2nd stage: classes till 12.35, afternoon classes cancelled, 
class teachers will stay with their classes all 
Wednesday, Christmas party… 

 
Dear parents, we are really looking forward to seeing you at school again, 
inviting you to a number of school events, fairs and Coffee mornings and 
demonstrating to you your children’s progress and achievements. Now you can 
make at least a virtual visit to our classrooms to see Christmas preparations in 
progress. Our Christmas greetings are HERE. 
 
On behalf of the whole bilingual team, I wish you and your families a very safe 
and very Merry Christmas and a Happy and Healthy New Year. 
 
 
Táňa Bahnerová 
 
Deputy Headmistress for Bilingual Education 
 

 

 

Future Events: 

22nd December – class 

Christmas parties 

6th January 16.00 –The 

fifth and seventh 

graders’ parent-teacher 

meeting (secondary 

schools admissions) 

11th January 16.30 -  9.E 

parent-teacher meeting 

(secondary schools 

admissions) 

18th January  – 2nd 

teachers’ quarterly 

meeting 

 

21st January – 2nd 

Project Day –„Myth, 

fable, legend“ (1st stage 

pupils) 

 

27th January – Puppet 

Theatre,   „Komensky’s 

Lesson“, 5th and 6th 

graders 

 

31st  January – end-of-

term reports 

 

4th  February – term 

holidays 

23rd December - 2nd January 

Christmas holidays 

Christmas holidays 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XFoL9169o9w

